ACRL-STS Publisher/Vendor Relations Discussion Group Committee Meeting
ALA Midwinter – Denver 2018
Saturday (2/10/18) 8:30 – 10:00 am; Sheraton Denver Downtown, Director’s Row H
Meeting as part of the STS All-Committees session


Agenda of the meeting

1. Introductions.
2. Brief review of STS Council I.
3. Background and preparation for Sunday’s discussion group session.
4. Attendee roster and note-taking.
5. Attendee evaluation of Sunday’s session. 
6. Plans for ALA Annual.
7. Miscellaneous.

*********************************************************

Minutes from the Midwinter 2018 meeting of the 

Publisher/Vendor Relations Discussion Group Committee

Attending: Edward Lener (co-chair), Elizabeth Soergel (co-chair), Barry Brown, Brynne Norton (recorder)
Members not present: Patti McCall

Introductions. All members introduced themselves.

Brief review of STS Council I.  The co-chairs were unable to attend yesterday’s STS Council meeting due to weather-related travel difficulties and delays.

Background and preparation for Sunday’s discussion group session. All three speakers confirmed again earlier in the week. Ed will be following up to ensure all have arrived in Denver. The Discussion Group will be in Room 303 of the Convention Center. Ed stopped by and looked over the room. It is set up correctly for our needs with a podium and speaker table, both with microphones, and another microphone for the audience in the aisle. The projector is also in place. The time slot is for 8:30 -10:00 AM on Sunday the 11th. Committee members should get there around 15 minutes early to ensure everything is set and ready to go.
 
Ed will start things off. The opening for the session will include: an introduction of speakers, a brief acknowledgement of committee members, a review of the program abstract and topic for the discussion, and a request to hold questions until the end. Speakers have been given 10-12 minutes each and the following three prompts: 1) what they current do that is connected with research metrics, 2) how they see metrics being used and applied at present, and 3) what do they envision the future holds in this regard. 
After the three speakers have finished their opening remarks Ed will open it up for questions and discussion from the audience. We have a list of questions in case there are none or there is a slow start. Elizabeth and Barry will help feed in questions from the list as needed. 

Attendee roster and note-taking. Brynne will pass around the attendee roster and take notes. 

Attendee evaluation of Sunday’s session. Ed has prepared evaluation forms for after the sessions. Brynne will lay them out and collect them at the end.  Elizabeth will compile and distribute the results.

Plans for ALA Annual. Annual will largely be a planning session. During that time the committee will review the evaluation comments, discuss potential topics and brainstorm ideas. 

Miscellaneous.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Ed shared that any non-librarian speakers can get complimentary conference registration which is done through Megan Griffin at ACRL. Librarian speakers not eligible. 


